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NORMAL SERVICES  

Sunday:    8:00 a.m.  Holy Communion (1st and 3rd Sundays only) 
    9:15 a.m.  Sung Communion & Crèche 
 
All age Service:  9:15 a.m.  Normally on the 2nd Sunday of the month 

Messy Church:   3:45 p.m. Normally on the 2nd Friday of the month 
Holy Baptism:    By appointment 
Other Services:  Refer to the Calendar in this magazine 
Weddings/Banns, etc.: By appointment 
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a9{{!D9 Cwha wL/I!w5 
Dear friends, 

The other day I was looking through a collection of poems by Paul 

Canon Harris, an Anglican priest and poet, whom you may have 

ƘŜŀǊŘ ƻƴ ../ wŀŘƛƻ нΩǎ tŀǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻƳ L ŦƛǊǎǘ ƳŜǘ 

ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŀǘ ŀ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŀǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ 

church in the West Wickham Group Ministry.  As I looked, I came 

ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŀ ǇƻŜƳ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ άCŜōǊǳŀǊȅΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ōŜƎŀƴΥ 

How should I view you                                                                                                                          

number 2?                                                                                                                              

Definitely the shortest                                                                                                                     

usually the coldest.                                                                                                                

WŀƴǳŀǊȅΩǎ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ                                                                                                       

leaping to assist her                                                                                                                                 

at the beginning of the year. 

The way in which this year has begun, with record numbers of Covid 

infections and deaths, and the impact of Brexit beginning to be felt, 

January can certainly do with some assistance from its younger sister, 

as stanza 2 reveals: 

Good things                                                                                                                                       

come in small packages                                                                                                               

they say.                                                                                                                                        

Hearts, pancakes, ashes,                                                                                                                 

not forgetting                                                                                                                                         

Ƴȅ ǿƛŦŜΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΦ 

St. ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ {ƘǊƻǾŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ǇŀƴŎŀƪŜ ǊŀŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 

other traditions, are certainly days to raise the spirits, bringing some 
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light into the winter gloom, but why does Harris include Ash 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ άƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΚέ  !ŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭΣ ǘƘŜ ŀǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ 

would normally take place in our churches on Ash Wednesday (and 

may still ς trying to foretell what will happen a month in advance, at 

the time of writing, is well nigh impossible!) is a sign of sorrow, of 

sadness at the sins that we have committed, of penitence.  But to 

ƭŜŀǾŜ ƛǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΣ ŦƻǊ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǎŀƭƳƛǎǘ 

says: 

The Lord is full of compassion and mercy,                                                                             

slow to anger and of great kindness. 

As far as the east is from the west                                                                                                        

so far has he set our sins from us (Psalm 103: 8, 12) 

Harris ends his poem by looking forward to the signs of new life 

which herald the coming of Spring: 

I will give you marks for effort                                                                                              

despite your lack of days,                                                                                                              

for being the month                                                                                                                              

in which the days grow longer,                                                                                                 

the sun gets stronger,                                                                                                                     

and golden daffs appear                                                                                                                  

to mark our ways. 

And what of March?  Sometimes this is the month in which we 

celebrate Easter, but not this year.  However, we do have Mothering 

Sunday to look forward to and Palm Sunday, when we can join with 

the cheering crowds in welcoming Jesus into Jerusalem as he 

ŜƳōŀǊƪǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭǾŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ 

the world. 
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And this year Palm Sunday coincides with the start of Summer Time, 

with its promise of freedom from the constraints of winter, liberation 

from coats and scarves and gloves, and escape from frozen feet and 

runny noses.  And this year it holds another promise of freedom, for 

if all goes to plan, many will have received the Covid vaccine by 

9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  ²ƘƛŎƘ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ ƻŦŦŜǊǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎΩ wŜǎǳǊǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ ǳƭǘƛƳŀǘŜ 

ƘƻǇŜ ƻŦ ŜǘŜǊƴƛǘȅ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ {ŀǾƛƻǳǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŀƴŘ 

our heavenly Father.  

God bless,                                                                                                                              

Richard 
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SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 

Date Service  Venue 
 
7th  2nd Sunday before Lent 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion  TBC  
 
12th  3.45 p.m. Messy Church at home  
Friday 
 
14th  Sunday before Lent 
 10.00 a.m. Non-Eucharistic service  TBC 
 
17th  Holy Communion  TBC 
Ash Wednesday 
 
Beginning of Lent sermon series and Home Groups 
  
21st  1st Sunday of Lent ς the Roman Centurian 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion service TBC 
 
 
28th  2nd Sunday of Lent   Pontious Pilate 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion  TBC 
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SERVICES FOR MARCH 

Date Service  Venue 
 

7th  3rd Sunday of Lent - Caiaphas 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion  TBC 
 
12th  3.45p.m Messy Church at home 
Friday 
 
14th  Mothering Sunday 
 10.00 a.m. Non Eucharistic service  TBC 
 
21st  5th Sunday of Lent  Passion Sunday ς Judas 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion  TBC 
 
28th  Palm Sunday 
 10.00 a.m. Holy Communion  TBC 
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During February and March 2021, on-line 
and paper-based resources for worship at 
home will be circulated each week.   
 
At the time of going to print, it was not 
known when we would be able to return 
to in-house services.  Please check with 
the weekly pew sheet for up to date 
information on times and location 
 

www.stmarywestwickham.co.uk 
 
 

http://www.stmarywestwickham.co.uk/
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READINGS FOR FEBRUARY  
 
Date Reading Reader 
 
7th  Colossians 1:15-20 Kate Dyer 
 John 1: 1-14 
 
14th  Special readings for Lentern preparation 
 
17th  Isaiah 58: 1-12 Geoff Mussard 
Ash Wednesday   Matthew 6: 1-6, 16-21 
    
21st  Psalm 22: 14-18 David Wada 
 Luke 23: 32-38 
 
28th  Psalm 69: 1-4a Naomi Heffer 
 John 19: 1-16 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Faithful One, so unchanging, 

Ageless One, youõre my Rock of peace. 

Lord of all, I depend on You, 

I call out to You again and again, 

I call out to You again and again,. 

You are my rock in times of trouble. 

You lift me up when I fall down. 

All through the storm Your love is the anchor, 

My hope is in You alone. 
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READINGS FOR MARCH 
 

Date Reading Reader 
 

7th  Psalm 69: 15-21 Nicky Nigtingale 
 Matthew 26: 57-68 
 
14th  Special readings for    Jean Mathers 
 Mothering Sunday 
 
21st  Song of Solomon 8: 6-7 Joan Burford 
 Matthew 27: 3-10 
 
28th  Isaiah 50: 4-9a 
 Phil.2: 5-11  Tony Ivey 
 Mark 14: 1-16 
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PARISH MATTERS 
 

The Alternative MacMillan Coffee Morning 
September 2020 

 
Initially, I found it a daunting prospect to organise the usual Coffee 
Morning. It would have to take place outside in deteriorating weather.  
We would have to abide by the many Government restrictions which 
were changing all the time. However, Hazel was very keen to go ahead 
and various ideas were suggested but they were complicated. We had a 
re-think and came up with 'The Cake, Quiche & Sausage Roll Sale'. Soon 
many requests were received and our team of cooks swung into action. 
An amount of £145.00 was raised from pre-ordered items. 
 
At 8.30am on Friday 25th September, Hazel, James & John erected the 
Gazebos (in pouring rain!). By 9.30 the rain had stopped which allowed 
us to put out the many delicious cakes, quiches & sausage rolls which 
had been kindly donated. People started to arrive at 10.30am and the 
stall was sold out by 11.30am! An amount of £476.00 was raised plus the 
£145.00 - total £621.00. In addition the Just-Giving page showed 
donations in excess of £500!  Macmillan Cancer Care will therefore 
benefit from a total of over £1100.00. 
 
We were so pleased to see Joanna, Jan's daughter who had driven up 
from Ashford to support the day. 
 
I was aware that people were praying for me during this time for which I 
am most grateful. It has been an amazing experience. Thank you all for 
your part in achieving this wonderful result, I could not have managed 
without you. 

Merri Womack 
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St. Mary`s On-line Christmas Market 
Saturday, 28th November 2020 

 
How time flies! It seems such a long time since our meeting on the 

13th September 2020, when we decided against having a traditional 

Christmas Market due to the COVID-19 restrictions at the time. It was 

agreed that we should explore alternative ways of raising much 

needed funds with an online Christmas Market. The focus of the 

ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ƴƻǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŘƻΣ ōǳǘ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ 

we could do! 

The online Christmas Market provided the perfect platform for the 

sale of Food Hampers made to order, and the purchase of raffle 

tickets for the Christmas raffle draw, Christmas Cake raffle and the 

Luxury Hamper raffle. In addition, festive floral arrangements such as 

Christmas wreaths and table decorations were also made to order. A 

`Just Giving` page was also created online for those who wished to 

support the Market by donating money. 

It soon became evident that the online Christmas Market would be 

completely different to previous markets, and as such we really 

ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘŜŜƭȅ 

determination and hope in our hearts we focused on the task ahead. 

Whatever challenges we faced, and there were many, spending time 

with God in prayer really helped. The end result was truly amazing, 

with £2,750.14 raised for church funds. 

The success of the online market and the funds raised is a wonderful 

example of our church community coming together in support of our 

special fundraising event. While we celebrate its success, let us also 

give thanks to God for providing an opportunity to remain connected 
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as a church family in a spirit of giving, in spite of the COVID-19 

pandemic.  

²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ ŀƴŘ {ǘΦ 

CǊŀƴŎƛǎΩ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ 

supporting our fundraising event. We would also like to thank Merri 

Womack for all her hard work making floral decorations, Brian 

Griffiths for the sale of his woodwork items, Audrey Tibbles for 

donating a homemade Christmas cake, Bob West for organising the 

Grand raffle draw, and Beryl Bolton for the sale of raffle tickets for 

the Christmas cake raffle and Luxury Hamper raffle. 

In addition, we would like to thank the wonderful team of helpers 

who assembled the Food Hampers in record time, our Church 

Warden, Stephen Howe, for erecting tables and clearing up 

afterwards, and Geoff Mussard for delivering hampers on the day of 

the Market. 

Thank you all again for your wonderful support and generosity, and 

ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ aŀǊƪŜǘ нлнмΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ 

can open our doors and welcome our wider community without 

restrictions and masks.   

 Debbie & Gifty 

 

The Christmas Market Draw was live streamed at 2.00 p.m. at         

St. Marys on Saturday 28th November. 
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Christmas Market 2020 - Prize Winners 

 
Grand Draw Ticket No. Name 
 
£200 0481 Michelle Graydon 
6 Bottles of wine 0063 Tom Bolton 
Lindt Lindor Advent Calendar   1207 Hayley Smythe 
Ferrero Rocher chocolates  0906 Michael Messinger 
Quality Street assortment 1090 John Richards 
6 Luxury Crackers 1363 Ann Herbert 

 
    
   *************************  
 
Christmas cake 123 Kay Mussard 
 
                        *************************  
 
Christmas Hamper       145  Margaret Bond

     
*************************  

 
 

Subscriptions for magazines 
We would normally collect the annual subscriptions of £3 with this 
edition of the magazine, but in view of current restrictions due to the 
pandemic, these will be collected later in the year when the current 
situation has improved. 

 
 



13 
 

Ψbƻǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ {ƛƴƎΩ 
A resume of the arranging thereof by David Wada 

 
When it was realised that the Big Christmas Sing could not take place 
because of the Coronavirus restrictions, Hazel had the idea to make an 
online version and ask for donations to Christian Aid to be made direct. 
A small group was formeŘ ǘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ Ψbƻǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ {ƛƴƎΩΦ  ¢ƘŜ 
first thoughts were that we needed some readings, some singing and a 
ΨŎƻƳǇŜǊŜΩΦ  wƛŎƘŀǊŘΣ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǊŜŘ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ./{Σ ŀƎǊŜŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ 
again.  The Matchbox Theatre was approached to do some readings and 
it was thought that the combined church choirs could provide the 
singing.   
 
The Matchbox readily agreed and took on the recording of the pieces in 
ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜǊǎΩΦ   .ǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǇǊƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ŀ 
problem as many of the church choristers were not agreeable because of 
the restrictions, which was fair.    
 
I approached Georg Tormann, the brains behind the London Concert 
Chorus, who have performed at St. Francis before and had been due to 
sing at the Summer event that has had to be postponed to 2021.  As I 
sing with the LCC, I knew that they had been rehearsing on Zoom at least 
each week and had a possible repertoire.  Georg immediately agreed, 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ ƻƴ нуth November taking advantage of the 
new recording facilities.   It took 4 hours to get everything recorded and 
IŀȊŜƭ ǿŀǎ ŀ ΨƎŜƳΩ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  CƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎǎ 
όά¢ƘŀƴƪŦǳƭέύ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ [// ƘŀŘ ǎǳƴƎ ƛǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ 
they were all happy with the result.  The LCC really appreciated being 
asked to contribute and get together even under social distancing.  
{ƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭΩ 
choir. 
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Hazel then had the arduous task of editing all the recordings together to 
make the final recording that you were all able to see online.  Thank you 
so much Hazel. 

 

 
 

For the joys and for the sorrows, 
The best and worst of times, 
For this moment, for tomorrow, 
For all that lies behind. 
Fears that crowd around me, 
For the failure of my plans, 
For the dreams of all I hope to be, 
The truth of what I am:                              For this I have Jesus 
 
For the tears that flow in secret, 
In the broken times, 
For the moments of elation, 
Or the troubled mind; 
For all the disappointments; 
Or the sting of old regrets, 
All my prayers and longings  
That seem unanswered yet:                        For this I have Jesus 
 
For the weakness of my body, 
The burdens of each day. 
For the nights of doubt and worry, 
When sleep has fled away. 
Needing reassurance, 
And the will to start again, 
A steely-eyed endurance, 
The strength to fight and win:  For this I have Jesus 
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{ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŀƴŘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ /Ƙŀƛƴ 
 

Many people find they are given strength and peace of mind when 

they know that they, or their loved ones, are being prayed for.  And the 

more people who are praying for someone, the better! 

 

If you would like prayer for yourself, please call anyone on the chain 

below and they will pass a message on around the circle.  If you would 

like prayer for someone you know, please get their permission first.  If 

you would like a name added to the intercessions list in our services, 

(which will be on-line as well as in-person) please state this when you 

make contact. 
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PRAYER 

February 
 

2nd   Presentation of Christ in the Temple Luke 2: v 22 ς 
Candlemas ΨMary and Joseph took Jesus to the Temple in  

Jerusalem and presented Him to the LordΩ. We praise 
you Lord, for the quiet strength of Joseph, the 
prophetic insight of Simeon, the self-dedication  

   Of Anna, and the courage of Mary as she faced the 
   truth that a sword would pierce her heart.  Make us 
   bearers of your light, which lightens the world, and 
   help us, like Simeon, to live for you and depart in  
  peace. 

 

17th   Lord, may this Lent be for us a holy time of reflection ς  
Ash Wednesday how are we using our lives? 
 

  

God our Protector (From Psalm 91 - Good News Bible) 
 
Whoever goes to the Lord for safety, 
whoever remains under the protection of the Almighty, 
can ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ά¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ƴȅ ŘŜŦŜƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƻǊΦ 
¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ƴȅ DƻŘΤ ƛƴ ȅƻǳ L ǘǊǳǎǘέΦ 
He will keep you safe from all hidden dangers; 
He will cover you with his wings; 
You will be safe in his care: 
His faithfulness will protect and defend you. 
You need not fear plagues that strike in the dark 
or the evils that kill in daylight. 
God will put his angels in charge of you 
to protect you wherever you go. 
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FOCUS 
 
March 
 

5th    Join with Christians of every land, praying that peace and 
World Day justice may prevail throughout the world. 
of Prayer  
 
14th    Pray for mothers everywhere, remembering our own 
Mothering mothers with thankfulness.  
Sunday  
 
17th    Let us pray for the people and Church of Ireland. 
St. Patrick 
 
19th    We pray for fathers, giving thanks for our own.  May God 
St. Joseph continue to bless the sacrament of marriage and all 
of Nazareth parents and families. 
 
25th    Lord, give us, like Mary, grace and obedience, so that we 
Annunciation may be willing and worthy to carry out your will for us. 
of Blessed Virgin Mary      
 
28th    As Jesus entered Jerusalem, let him enter our lives and 
Palm Sunday rule in our hearts. 
   
 

Some Thoughts and Prayers 
We pray for peace on earth ς for all who work to secure peace 
throughout the world.  May wisdom and forbearance guide those who 
hold power ς all world leaders.  Our prayers are especially for those  
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suffering ethnic violence and prejudice and those who are innocent 
victims of destructive warfare. 
We give thanks for those who work to heal the sick ς For all who work 
for the NHS and those Scientists who work to find healing and medicines 
and vaccine for the COVID virus. Bless them in their work and keep them 
strong in mind and body.  Holy God, we remember before you the 
ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǇƻƻǊΣ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ŘŜōǘΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ Ƨƻō ƻǊ ƛƴŎƻƳŜΣ 
for hungry and homeless people. 
For the U.S.A. We pray for the President, that he may be blessed with 
wisdom and integrity, working for the good of all mankind. We pray for 
peace and harmony to unite all Americans.  May respect and a desire for 
the well-being of others be paramount.      
 Amen 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Smiling is infectious, 

you catch it like the flu, 

When someone smiled at me today, 

I started smiling too. 

 

I passed around the corner 

And someone saw my grin. 

When he smiled I realized 

LΩŘ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΦ 

 

I thought about that smile, 

Then I realised its worth. 

A single smile, just like mine 

could travel round the earth. 

 

So, if you feel a smile begin, 

5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ƛǘ ǳƴŘŜǘŜŎǘŜŘΦ 

[ŜǘΩǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƴ ŜǇƛŘŜƳƛŎ ǉǳƛŎƪΦ 

and get the world infected!! 
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UPDATE FROM HAZEL 
 

It seems that we will be continuing to provide on-line and paper-based 
resources for some time to come.  We are aware of the difficulties 
which some people find this creates with their worship.  While we will 
open the church buildings for private prayer and communion services 
as soon as we consider it safe to do so, there are things that we can do 
to make our on-line worship feel more like attending a church building.  
Firstly, make a point of joining the service at the time when others are 
doing so.  Our 10.00a.m. ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ǿŀǘŎƘŜŘ ΨƭƛǾŜΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
time, whether this is on YouTube (pre-recorded or livestreamed), or on 
Zoom.  And make sure you have all that you need with you ς the 
readings sheet and the liturgy sheet if you need this for the words to 
join in with ς so that you will not be distracted.  You can bring a cup of 
coffee with you, but please make sure that you will not need to go to 
the toilet during the service.  Light a candle if that helps to keep you 
focussed (and changing out of your pyjamas before the service starts 
will also help). 
 
We have a plan to open the church buildings for private prayer on Ash 
Wednesday.  This will only be for a brief period of time but will enable 
those who find the place important to them, to mark Ash Wednesday.  
²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎΩ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǳōǎŜǉǳŜƴǘ 
Wednesday morning for an hour.  Please do not feel under any 
obligation to take part in this, but if you would like to be involved in 
opening up the building, please contact Joan Burford 
(jandbburford@talktalk.net or 020 8777 2034) who will put together a 
rota for the weeks ahead. 
 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday ς 17th February.  On that day, both 
churches will be open for private prayer and there will also be an on-
line service (we are currently considering the best format for this).  On 
the previous Sunday (14th February) there will be an on-line service to 



20 
 

help in your Lenten preparation, where I will demonstrate preparing 
ash for the service on Wednesday and I will talk about what resources 
you might want to think about using during Lent.   
 
One of the opportunities that will be available during Lent will be 
meeting with others in Home Groups.  Currently, we cannot do this face 
to face, but three groups are meeting on-line on Zoom and have agreed 
to open up their meetings each week to others.  They will all be 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ōƻƻƪ Ψ¢ƘŜ bŀƛƭΩ ōȅ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ /ƻǘǘǊŜƭƭΦ  
¢Ƙƛǎ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŎǊǳŎƛŦƛȄƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
people and we will be exploring this in our sermons, so that each week 
the groups pick up on the character who was the subject of the sermon 
on the previous Sunday.  This will also enable us to possibly look at clips 
ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƻŦ Ψ¢ƘŜ tŀǎǎƛƻƴΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀǘŎƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ 
through last year. 
 
If you would like to join one of the groups, please would you contact 
the relevant leader who will let you know the relevant link for accessing 
the meetings: 
 

¶ Richard Ford (richard.ford73@gmail.com or 020 8289 2432) if 
ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƻƴ ŀ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴing at 8.00pm; 

¶ Nicky Nightingale (nicholanightingale@hotmail.co.uk or 07771 
тунфмпύ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƻƴ ŀ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ у.00pm; 

¶ YŜƴ .Ǌȅŀƴ όƪŜƴƴŜǘƘŀōǊȅŀƴϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ лтфоф рорффсύ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ 
like to meet on a Friday morning at 10.30am. 

 
You can join different meetings each week if we know about this in 
advance.  

Hazel 
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FROM THE REGISTERS 
 

Funeral 
At  

St. Mary of Nazareth 
On 

Friday, February 19th at 11.00a.m. 
 

.ǳǊƛŀƭ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ȅŀǊŘ 
 

Ivy Grace SHEEN aged 99 
 

Memories of Ivy by Beryl with help from Ken and Martin 
 
Ivy was born in 1921 and was one of a large family of four brothers - 
Harold, Frank, John, and Ronnie and one sister, Elsie.  Ronnie was 
younger than her. Her father was a fireman and they lived in Catford 
before moving in 1931 to Links Road and then, The Avenue in West 
Wickham. Ivy married in 1940 at the age of 19 and moved to Devon 
when her husband who was in the navy was posted there.  They very 
sadly only had a couple of months together before he went to sea and 
only one short leave together during that summer. He went down with 
the Battleship, the Prince of Wales, on 10th December 1941 in the South 
China Sea.  
 
Ivy never married again and spent the rest of her life in the house on The 
Avenue with her parents before they died and latterly, for many years on 
her own.   She worked as a Senior Executive for the Civil Service in 
Whitehall in London, working in the Cabinet Office and later in the 
Scottish Office until her retirement.  
 
Ivy was a member of St. Mary's Choir for many years and was a great 
flower arranger, always doing the sanctuary pedestal for Remembrance 
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in November in memory of her husband, William.   Joan Warren started 
a Sunday lunch group some 25 years ago for people on their own when 
once a month, we went to a local pub for lunch and Ivy was a member of 
this for quite a few years prior to her becoming housebound - I can see 
her now tucking into her pudding which was always the highlight of her 
meal! She had a great sense of humour at all times and was very good 
company on our many coach day trips and visits to Chartwell after she 
gave up her little white mini. She always went first to the coffee shop 
before we did anything else!  
 
When Ivy became housebound she received communion at home and 
loved to hear what was going on at St. Marys.  As she became less 
mobile, her bed was brought downstairs and for the last three or four 
years, she has been confined to her bed in the front room.  More 
recently due to her failing health, Covid and the lockdowns she had 
received communion infrequently.  Ken, although not being able to go 
into the house, had been able to speak to her a couple of times through 
the window. 
 
 Ivy has been lucky to have the care of many carers, particularly, Clivy, 
looking after her for many years which had enabled her to stay in her 
own home which was her greatest wish. 
 
It is a shame Ivy didn't quite mark her 100th birthday, which would have 
been on the 24th January. But until her health deteriorated, she had led a 
life which, although she had seen great sadness losing so many people 
close to her, she still enjoyed to the full. 
 
We remember at this time her nieces, Joan and Margaret; her nephew, 
Martin, and the rest of her extended family who have meant so much to 
her during her long life.  May you rest in peace, Ivy, and rise in glory. 
 
 



23 
 

 
     

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REHEMA TRUST  

(Registered Charity No: 1175562)  

December 2020  

As we approach the end of 2020, I am especially grateful to you for 

maintaining your support so consistently throughout this difficult 

year.  Covid-19 will have affected us all in a variety of ways, but this 

has not lessened your commitment to help others, who have 

struggled to cope with the severe impact of this truly global 

pandemic in rural Western Kenya. Indeed, your generous response 

to our Covid-19 Appeal in May enabled us to equip Barbara 

Academy with extra resources to ensure the pupils continued to 

access their education, despite the closure of schools nationally in 

March. 

Thanks to your generosity, and in contrast to many similar schools in 

Kenya, we have continued to pay our Teachers, who have supported 

all 83 of our pupils through the provision of learning resources and 

home visits. The Feeding Programme continues to help  protect 

pupils and their families from going hungry.  




